LAKE PLACID MIDDLE SCHOOL BAND
2016-2017 MEMBER HANDBOOK
Dear Band Members,

Welcome back to the returning middle school band members and welcome to the incoming 6th graders! I am so excited to be your new band director this year and can’t wait to start playing and making music together. Many of you probably have a lot of questions about what will change and what will stay the same. The plan for the year is to continue to do what has been done in the past while still growing as musicians and as an ensemble. 

We will still have two concerts this year in the Spring and the Winter and will continue to have other performance opportunities such marching in the Parades.  

Attached please find the handbook for the 2016-2017 School Year.  Inside you’ll find our policies and our all-important calendar dates.  Please read carefully and have a parent sign the attached form.  Return it to me by Friday September, 23rd.. 

Again, I cannot wait to start working with such talented musicians and to see what this year has in store. I am pleased so many people have made time in their schedules to be a part of band! Welcome to band!
If you have any further questions please contact me: ekukuvka@lpcsd.org 

Emileigh Kukuvka

Band Director
REHEARSALS:

The Middle School Band is a regularly scheduled class. Rehearsals will be held on A and C days during 5th period. Attendance is required.  Band enrollment is for the entire school year.  We strictly adhere to add/drop policies established by the Guidance Office.

Your participation and cooperation in rehearsal is essential to our success. Band members are expected to be on time and ready to play.  That means getting to the Band room in time to pick up your folder, get out your instrument, and be seated before we start warm-ups. We try to waste no rehearsal time as there is so much to learn.

If a student is being disrespectful and not being an active participant in band, they will be sent out of the room. If a student is sent out four times, they will no longer be allowed to participate in band. 
**** At no time should a cell phone make an appearance in rehearsal.  Cell phones that are seen or heard will be confiscated.
LESSONS:

Each Band member will be assigned to a small group for lessons.  You will have one weekly lesson.  Lessons are considered regular class time for musicians, and attendance is required and graded.

You will miss class for your lessons.  The schedule rotates so you miss a class once every several weeks. The schedule is published by the quarter, and each faculty member receives a copy.  It is helpful for you to inform your teacher on the day before you miss class for a lesson.  You should request any assignments and make up missed work promptly, usually during tenth period on the same day.  Missed quizzes and tests should be taken on the day of the lesson during tenth period, or an another time convenient to you and your teacher.

Each lesson is graded.  You will work on sight-reading, musicianship skills, band music, and solo pieces. 
Occasionally, special circumstances arise and you may need to miss a lesson.  These could be field trips, guest speakers in a class, or special presentations.  Please talk to me prior to your lesson, and we will arrange for makeup time.

PERFORMANCES:

The Band is a performing ensemble.  All members are required to participate in performances, and are graded accordingly. The Band presents two major concerts per year.  They are:

WINTER CONCERT: December 7, 7:00 pm LPHS Auditorium

SPRING CONCERT: May 12 7:00 pm LPHS Auditorium

Other performances to keep in mind are:
October 31: Halloween Parade

November 11: Veteran’s Day Parade

May 4-6: NYSSMA Solo Festival 

May 29: Memorial Day Parade
Please add these dates to your family calendar.  We may add extra dates as opportunities arise.  These dates will be announced well in advance.

Band performances are graded.  Your contribution to the performance is very important. We expect only the most professional and focused behavior.  Unprofessional or distracting behavior will result in a lower grade for the concert performance.  Students are expected to attend the entire concert.  Leaving during the Chorus portion of the concert will result in a grade reduction.  We want to show audiences only our best!

ABSENCES:  Concerts are graded performances.  We are aware that in rare circumstances emergencies prevent a student from attending a performance.  The attendance policy is as follows:

Absence from a Concert will result in a 40% reduction in the quarterly grade unless the absence is excused by the Director prior to the performance.  An absence may be excused under the following circumstances:

1.  Student illness, including absence from school and a note from a physician.  We ask          

      that a parent notifies the school or the Director prior to the performance.

2.  Family emergency – please notify the school as soon as possible.

3. Rare legal school absences under extraordinary circumstances –


Ex.  You’ve been chosen to sing the National Anthem at the Super Bowl!

Examples of Unexcused absences are:

Family Trips, Appointments, Memory Lapses, Event Tickets, Non-School Sports events, Transportation issues

In the event that a student is excused from a performance, the student must make up the concert grade.  The make-up assignment will be a research paper on a musical topic mutually agreed upon by the Director and the Student.  The paper will be no less than three typed pages, double-spaced in a font no larger than 14.  The paper will include three research sources and will follow school information use policy.  The paper must be turned in no later than two weeks after the missed performance.  

CONCERT ATTIRE:

The Middle School Band performs in concert black and white.

GIRLS:  Any combination of black and white dress clothing:



Dresses or skirts of modest length in black, white or both



Dress shoes and tights – no flip-flops and no bare legs, please



All concert clothing must follow school dress code.



No bare shoulders, spaghetti straps, low-cut necklines or short skirts

BOYS: 
Buttoned Dress Shirt with long sleeves and a collar.  No T-shirts, please



Dress pants with shirt tucked in neatly



Ties are always welcome





Dark shoes and socks

GRADING:

Quarters 1 and 3:  
Weekly Rehearsal Grades and Participation: 40%




Lesson Attendance and Participation: 50%




Parade Attendance and Participation: 10%
Quarters 2 and 4: 
Performance and Parade Attendance and Participation: 30%




Weekly Rehearsal Grades and Participation:  30%




Lesson Attendance and Participation: 40%
Please have your parents read the handbook and sign the attached form.  Please return it to me no later than Friday, September 23rd.

Thanks for playing!

Ms. Kukuvka
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at: 

ekukuvka@lpcsd.org 
NAME OF STUDENT: _________________________________________GRADE: __

I have read the Band Handbook and understand my responsibilities and opportunities as a Band member.

Signature of Student: ______________________________________________________

I, the parent or guardian of _________________________________________________


have read the Handbook and am aware of the policies and the responsibilities of Band members.

Signature of Parent or Guardian: _____________________________________________

